----Original Message----

From: Susan Turnbull [mailto:

Sent: 18 May 2018 10:03

To: NATIONALCASEWORK < NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk >

Subject: Ref: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254

Dear Sir/Madam

Ref: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254

I am writing to object to the proposed stopping up of the road Princes Parade, Hythe, Kent as part of the proposed development on Princes Parade.

I object because the stopping up of this road is not necessary as part of the development as the proposed buildings could be adequately accessed from the existing road and I believe it would be an extremely expensive process as the proposed new road will run along the top of the bank of The Royal Military Canal and this bank will therefore need considerable reinforcement to support the proposed traffic.

It would decrease access to the beach for the many elderly and disabled people in the area who at present enjoy being able to park along the existing road with a direct view to the sea that they can enjoy.

It would make access to the beach extremely difficult for the many people, national and international, who come to the beach for sea fishing both as individuals and for competitions.

As I live on I am very concerned that the stopping up of Princes Parade would increase the traffic considerably along the main road and increase the risk of accidents both outside the primary school and at the difficult junction between Hospital Hill, Horn Street and Seabrook Road.

I am extremely concerned about the impact this road would have on the peaceful walk along the Military Canal which I and many others take on a daily basis and the effect on people's mental health the loss of this peace and tranquillity would have.

I am also concerned about the effect of the increased noise and pollution on the wild life, flora and fauna of the canal.

Yours faithfully Susan Turnbull (Mrs)